
From: Price, Philip (Cllr)  

Sent: 04 March 2014 23:24 
To: Tompkins, Matt 

Subject: Re: Planning applications 

 
Good evening Matt 
My views below 
… 
 

112562/F Albion House, Peterchurch – Provision of one, two-storey dwelling 

This wags subject of very negative discussion at Peterchurch PC and wasn't supported by 
anyone so I think your judgement to be fair. 
 
… 
 
Thanks 
Philip 

Cllr Philip Price 
 
Cabinet member - Infrastructure 
Ward member - Golden Valley North.  
 
Any opinion expressed in this e-mail or any attached files are those of the individual and not 
necessarily those of Herefordshire Council. 
 
This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use 
of the addressee. This communication may contain material protected by law from being 
passed on. If you are not the intended recipient and have received this e-mail in error, you 
are advised that any use, dissemination, forwarding, printing, or copying of this e-mail is 
strictly prohibited. If an attachment is included we cannot accept any liability for any loss or 
damage sustained as a result of software viruses. It is your responsibility to carry out such 
virus checking as is necessary before opening any attachment. 
 
If you have received this e-mail in error, please notify the IT Service Helpdesk at the 
Herefordshire Council, telephone 01432 260160 
  
 
 
Sent from my iPad 
 
On 4 Mar 2014, at 11:24, "Tompkins, Matt" <Matt.Tompkins@herefordshire.gov.uk> wrote: 

Good morning, 
  
Please see the below summary of the latest applications I have in your ward. I would be 
grateful if you could let me know of any comment you have to make and if you are happy to 
delegate determination powers.  
  
… 

mailto:Matt.Tompkins@herefordshire.gov.uk


  
112562/F Albion House, Peterchurch – Provision of one, two-storey dwelling 
  
I would be looking to recommend this application for refusal for the following reasons. I do 
not take umbrage with the detailed design of the dwelling but feel that it is inappropriate on 
this plot.  At its closest point, the dwelling would be just 0.2 metres from ‘The Old Shop’ 
which on this  narrow site, would result in a particularly cramped scheme which does not 
lend itself to retaining the character of the locality. I also have concerns for the privacy and 
amenity of ‘The Old Shop’ and living accommodation at ‘Food for Thought’. Particular 
concern relates to the proposed veranda which would allow opportunity to look in through 
roof lights on single storey rear extensions of both the aforementioned dwellings and also 
their garden spaces. The parish Council objects to the application and one letter of 
representation has been received at this stage.  
 
… 
  
Kind regards, 
  
Matt Tompkins 
  
Senior Planning Officer 
Herefordshire Council 
  
Tel: 01432261795 
Email: matt.tompkins@herefordshire.gov.uk  
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